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December 17, 2021 
  

Dear Parents and Guardians of 5-11-Year-Old Students,  

  

 We had two extraordinarily successful Covid-19 vaccine clinics on December 8 and 

9, 2021. Considering the uptick in Covid-19 cases in Delaware and the addition of the omicron 

variant, we want to continue to offer easy, free, access to the vaccine.   

The second clinics will be held Wednesday, January 12, 2022 at Clayton Intermediate School 

from 4:00 pm until 6:00 pm and North Smyrna Elementary School on Thursday, January 13, 

2022 from 4:00 pm until 6:00 pm.  

 

These clinics will supply students who received their first dose of Pfizer-BioNTech Covid-19 

vaccine the second dose at the right time. If your student needs the first vaccine or you would 

like an adult vaccine, including the booster, this is the opportune time to receive them. If you are 

receiving a booster, it must be six months from the second vaccine. Please bring your original 

vaccine card to the clinic.  

 

The vaccine for Covid-19 is effective and can reduce the risk of getting and spreading the virus 

that causes Covid-19. The vaccine also helps children and adults from getting seriously ill even if 

they do get infected.  

 

The Smyrna School District and Atlantic Apothecary Pharmacy are pleased to offer again our 

students and their families the opportunity to have the Covid-19 vaccine in a convenient and 

familiar setting. Students must be accompanied by a parent or guardian. The required consent 

form and general information about Pfizer-BioNTech Covid-19 vaccine are attached to the 

email and we request you please complete the consent form and bring it with you to the clinic.   

 

To expedite the vaccination process we are asking that students with last 

names beginning with the letter A-L please arrive between 4:00 pm and 5:00 pm and students 

with last names beginning with the letter M-Z please arrive between 5:00 pm and 6:00 pm.   

 

Thank you for taking this key step in keeping your child healthy and improving the health of our 

school and community.  

  

Most Sincerely,  

The Smyrna School District Leadership Team  

 

 
 


